
Board Agenda Item 46

DATE: July 7, 2020

TO: Board of Supervisors

SUBMITTED BY: Steven E. White, Director

Department of Public Works and Planning

SUBJECT: Award Contract No. 19-09-C, Fresno Canal on McKinley Avenue Bridge 

Replacement Project

RECOMMENDED ACTION(S):

Adopt plans and specifications and award Contract 19-09-C, Fresno Canal on McKinley Avenue 

Bridge Replacement Project, Federal Project No. BRLS-5942(225) to the low bidder, Agee 

Construction Corporation, PO Box 629, Clovis, CA 93613, in the amount of $1,489,728.

Approval of the recommended action will award a Federally funded Highway Bridge Program (HPB) bridge 

replacement project.  This item pertains to a location in District 3.

ALTERNATIVE ACTION(S):

If the recommended action is not approved, the bridge replacement will be delayed.

FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no increase in Net County Cost associated with the recommended actions.  The maximum 

anticipated construction cost is $1,576,714 based on the low bid and including the Director’s allowance for 

change orders of $86,986.  The bridge replacement is 100% Federally funded through the HBP.  Sufficient 

appropriations and estimated revenues will be included in the Department’s Road Fund Org 4510 FY 

2020-21 Proposed Budget.

DISCUSSION:

The work to be done consists, in general of removing and replacing the existing timber 48-foot long and 

24-foot wide Fresno Canal Bridge on McKinley Avenue with a new single span bridge 61 feet long and 32 

feet wide to meet current standards.  The existing structure was constructed in 1940 and had a 6-inch 

concrete deck added in 1970.  The new bridge will be located along the same road alignment with a slightly 

higher profile.  The project also includes reconstruction of the approach roadways. Canal access roads will 

be realigned around new crash cushions at each corner of the bridge.  Full street closure is required during 

construction and a detour will be provided.

The project was advertised on May 5, 2020, and the bid opening was held on June 12, 2020. Five bids were 

received.  Agee Construction’s bid was $1,489,728, which is $228,902, or 13.32%, lower than the engineer’s 

estimate of $1,718,630.

The bidders, their respective bids, and Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) goals are shown below.  
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As a federally funded project, there was a DBE goal of 15%.

Bidder                                 Bid                     DBE Commitment 

Agee Construction             $1,489,728.00                30%

American Paving                $1,720,630.50                15%

Dawson-Mauldin                $1,722,722.50                 0%

Viking Construction            $1,842,780.00                N/A

Bush Engineering               $2,728,586.46                N/A

Plans and specifications were prepared by the Department’s structural engineering consultant, TRC 

Engineers and are on file with the Department.  It is anticipated that construction will begin in September 

2020 and will be completed in April 2021.

ATTACHMENTS INCLUDED AND/OR ON FILE:

Location Map

Site Plan

REFERENCE MATERIAL:

BAI #45, April 17, 2018

BAI #49, May 16, 2017

BAI #49, December 13, 2016

BAI #50, December 13, 2016

BAI #34, September 17, 2013

CAO ANALYST:

Debbie Paolinelli
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